
1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

sident’s Message         

President’s Message:      Jean Burns Slater  

In this time of uncertainty, we need ways to get control of our lives. This quick message may help. 

“Anything that annoys you is teaching you patience. 

 Anyone who abandons you is teaching you how to stand up on your own two feet. 

 Anything that angers you is teaching you forgiveness and compassion. 

 Anything that has power over you is teaching you how to take your power back. 

 Anything you hate is teaching you unconditional love. 

 Anything you fear is teaching you courage to overcome your fear. 

 Anything you can’t control is teaching you how to let go and trust the Universe” 

― Jackson Kiddard 

 

May Events         May Birthdays  
1      11:15 a.m. Lunch Bunch: Vik’s Creek Salon, Arroyo Grande  Carol McBirnie 
2     11:30 a.m. Daytime Page Turners: Jean Burns Slater’s Home   

5       6:30 p.m. Board Meeting: Zoom  

5       Return your Branch Survey: included in newsletter, page 5  

7       6:30 p.m. Scholarship: Marjorie Ott’s home      

13     6:30 p.m. Night Readers: Susie Wedell’s home 

17     11:00 am General Meeting: End of Year Celebration 

19     12:30 p.m. Let’s Talk Travel: Greenhouse Coffee Shop Arroyo Grande 

20     Newsletter Deadline 

21     12:30 p.m. Finessing Femmes Bridge: Roz Clauson’s home 

  

June  
30th    Membership Renewal deadline 

No June Board Meeting or General Meeting. There will be a June Newsletter to include the May 

Treasurer’s report. 
 

  

PROPOSED SLATE OF OFFICERS 2025-2026 
The nominating committee presented the following slate of officers for 2025-2026 at the March 

general meeting: Co-Presidents Susan Gray, Patti Melsheimer, and Mary Weeks; Co-Secretaries Pam 

Zirion and Jean Burns Slater; Treasurer Mary Jorstadt.  Voting will take place at the April 28 Annual 

Meeting with installation at the May 17, End of Year Celebration 
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MAY BOARD MEETING 
The May Board meeting will be held Monday, May 5 at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom. If you or your committee 

have an action item to place on the agenda, forward it to Jean Burns Slater, jbslater2006@gmail.com, 

by May 1 for it to be considered at this meeting.   

MEMBERSHIP DUES 
The cost of everything is rising and we are finding that the dues for National AAUW is increasing by 

$2 for 2025-2026 and AAUW CA membership is voting for a $10 increase.  To cover these anticipated 

increases our AAUW Broad is asking for our dues to increase to $120, an increase of $15. Currently 

our dues have been $105 for several years. 

 

We determine any dues increase by vote at our Annual Meeting on April 28, when we also vote on 

our slate of officers.   The result of the California vote will not be counted until after we hold our 

annual meeting and determine our dues for 2025-2026.  Therefore, we are asking for this increase in 

anticipation of the AAUW CA dues increase. 

 

Here is a breakdown of your current AAUW dues: 

Five Cities Pismo Beach Branch receives $13 per member from the $105 annual dues.   

National receives $72 and CA receives $20 of the $105.    

Our Branch has absorbed National dues increases in the past to avoid raising overall dues for 

members.  National will raise their dues to $74 in 2025 and $76 in 2026 

 

California AAUW has not raised their dues for 10 years. Branch members have seen significant 

improvement in the responsiveness, web site resources and projects from AAUW CA. We have been 

honored to have the Past President Sandi Gabe and the Past Public Policy Chair Kathi Harper visit 

our Branch personally. Kathi came to our Branch activities twice. We have received an excellent 

webinar on Project 2025 and have benefited from the School Board Project and many other aspects of 

AAUW CA.  AAUW CA Public Policy is well thought out and supported by AAUW CA actions 

through Lobby Day, publishing flyers of priorities, advocating throughout the State.  Gov Trek, Tech 

Trek, Speech Trek are all AAUW CA programs.   Reference www.aauw-ca.org for a quick look at the 

robust web site and available resources. 

 

If we approve this dues increase of $15, for an annual dues of $120, we will have covered the 

expected increase for CA dues and the increase of National dues for 2026.  

Thank you for supporting your local, state, and national AAUW. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jbslater2006@gmail.com
http://www.aauw-ca.org/
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AAUW Five Cities Pismo Beach  

2025 – 2026 Membership Renewal 
 

 

Our mission and focus: 

“Advancing equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.” Welcome and thank 

you for joining the Five Cities Pismo Beach Branch of AAUW for another year to advance the AAUW mission, while 

making new acquaintances and renewing long term friendships!  This year you may consider joining an additional project 

or interest section to meet new friends and explore new interests. 

• Dues are $120 for the 2025 – 2026 year:  Pending membership approval 

(National $74, State $30, Branch $16)    Membership dues are tax deductible. 

 

• Make checks payable to AAUW Five Cities Pismo Beach. 

Please return this form with your annual dues and any supplemental payments by June 30, 2025 to: 

AAUW Membership       Dues    $120 

Five Cities Pismo Beach AAUW     Dual Member       16 

P.O. Box 1604       Name Tag  $   12 

Pismo Beach, CA 93448      Total   $_______ 

      or 
Susan Brazil 
55 Broad St. #229 

SLO, CA 93405 

209-747-6663 
IF YOUR DEMOGRAPHIC INFORMATION IS THE SAME AS LAST YEAR, FILL IN YOUR NAME ONLY.  

Questions? Please call or email Susan Brazil 209-747-6663  susanbrazil@sbcglobal.net 

 

Name: _______________________________________________________ 

Corrections: 
Address: _________________________________________________ Zip__________________ 

Phone: _____________________________________Cell:_______________________________ 

Email: ____________________________________ 

 

BRANCH PROJECTS: Check your interest/s 

______Scholarship                     _____Tech Trek  ____ Gov Trek            _____ AVID classroom 

Support 

______Eager Readers (books into elementary classrooms) ____ Women in History   

 

INTEREST SECTIONS: Check your Interest/s 

______Night Readers Book Group ______Great Decisions  _______Lunch Bunch 

______Travel Talk             ______AVID Support in Classroom  _______Adopt a Poll 

______Daytime Page Turners       ______Quilters  ______Night Readers   

______Cooking Together  ______Finessing Femmes (Bridge)

mailto:susanbrazil@sbcglobal.net
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AAUW Five Cities Pismo Beach 
Annual Celebration and Officer Installation Meeting  

You are invited to our Branch End of the Year Celebration Honoring 

Current Leaders and Installation of 2025-2026 Officers 

May 17th, Saturday from 11 AM to 1 PM 
 

Priscilla and Jim Alquist’s home 
424 Vista Dr., Arroyo Grande 

 
Outdoor Celebration with Barbeque and Potluck Side Dishes 

 
    A-H    members  Appetizers 
    I-M    members  Desserts 
    N-Z    members  Salads 
 

Please RSVP to Priscilla  by  May 12th 

palquist@gmail.com 

cell 805-305-0907 

Indicate your choice of BBQ steak or baked chicken. 

 

Parking is only on the downhill side of the street.

mailto:palquist@gmail.com
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Branch Survey 
2024-2025 AAUW Five Cities Pismo Beach Branch Member Survey 

To best meet the needs of our Branch members, our Board is asking for your input in the following areas.  

Please respond to this survey by May 5 and send it to Jean Burns Slater, AAUW Branch President, 

jbslater2006@gmail.com.  Because this is a word document, you can respond by opening the attachment 

and respond on the survey by bolding, underlining, or highlighting your answers and sending it back as an 

answered attachment to Jean.  Or you can also print this survey and bring it with your answers to the April 

28 General meeting. 

 

Name____________________________________________   Contact number_____________________ 

 

 Our Branch Communication  
 

Do you receive the monthly newsletter through email?  Yes  No 

 

Do you access our webpage fivecitieispismobeach-ca.aauw.net Yes  No 

 

Do you read the monthly newsletter?    Yes  No 

 If no, please explain. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

How can we improve the newsletter? 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you read the distributed email blasts?     Yes  No 

 If no, please explain. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you use the printed Directory?     Yes  No 

 If no, please explain. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you access the AAUW California Website: aauw-ca.org  Yes  No 

 

Our meeting location and attendance 
 

Do you attend the general meetings?    Yes  No 

 If no, please explain 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

When would you prefer we hold our monthly meetings?       Circle your preferences. 

 

Time:           Morning  Afternoon Evening 

 

Day        Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday  Saturday 

 

Where would you prefer we hold our meetings? ___________________________________________ 

 

We currently hold monthly meetings with a general topic.  

mailto:jbslater2006@gmail.com
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For 2024-2025 the topics are in parentheses  

 

September: Tech Trek students (Homeless Solutions) October: Mission based topic (Title IX) 

 

November: Bingo/Silent Auction    December: Holiday gathering (Cal Poly Choir) 

 

January: Mission based topic: (Afghan refugee)  February: Mission based topic: (Project 2025)  

 

March: Women in History   April: Annual Meeting, Tech Trek, and Scholarship Recipients 

 

May: Installation of Officers, End of Year Celebration 

 

Highlight or check the meeting topics above that you feel strongly about. 

 

Please comment regarding the relevancy of these meeting topics. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our Social Connections 
 

Do you belong to an interest group?     Yes  No 

 If yes, please list the interest groups that you attend. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you feel connected to other AAUW Branch members?  Yes  No 

 

Do you feel comfortable in introducing friends to join our Branch?  Yes  No 

 

What suggestions do you have to increase our accessibility and appeal to new members? 

__________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our Mission Based Activities 
 

Please rate the following topics on a scale of 1 to 5 with 1 being of little or no importance and 5 as very 

important, an integral part of the AAUW branch and mission.  If you are willing to support this activity with 

your resources or time, please indicate in the space provided 

 

AAUW Funds: AAUW offers educational funding to promising women each year in seven categories of 

fellowships and grants   1 2 3 4 5 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

Public Policy: Establishes policy directives that will guide our members, inform our legislative priorities, 

serve our mission to advance equity for women and girls through advocacy, and are consistent with our 

values of achieving fair and equitable opportunities for our diverse society 

     1 2 3 4 5 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 
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Five Cities Pismo Beach Scholarship Corporation: Awarding scholarships to local high school senior women 

     1 2 3 4 4 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

 

Tech Trek:  A STEM enrichment program that is a weeklong summer camp at a college or university that 

offers girls entering 8th grade to explore the world of STEM (science, technology, engineering, and math) 

     1 2 3 4 5 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

Eager Readers: Yearly distribute new books to typically 600 elementary students in low socio-economic 

areas      1 2 3 4 4 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

 

Gov Trek: A state-wide virtual program for high school junior and senior girls designed to elevate the next 

generation to pursue careers in public service and elected office.  

     1 2 3 4 5 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

Women in History: Portrayal of American women in history that have made an impact of U.S. History 

     1 2 3 4 5 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

AVID Classroom Support: Provide supplies for the day-to-day teaching in the AVID Classrooms.  

AVID stands for Advancement Via Individual Determination. AVID’s mission is to close the opportunity gap 

by preparing all students for college and career readiness and success in a global society.    

      1 2 3 4 5  

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

Great Decisions:  Members discuss a wide range of global current events and issues 

     1 2 3 4 5 

 

Willing to support this activity  Yes  No 

 

School Board Project: Encourages members to become vigilant observers of their district’s school board 

meetings, and to contact assigned AAUW CA school Board liaison if it appears that they are not meeting 

their obligations for all students.   1 2 3 4 5 

 

Willing to support this project?  Yes  No 

 

Please respond to this survey by May 5 to Jean Burns Slater, AAUW Branch President, 

jbslater2006@gmail.com      

Thank you. 

 

mailto:jbslater2006@gmail.com


8 

 

LUNCH BUNCH, MAY 1 THURSDAY  11:15 a.m. 
Many of you have expressed an interest in visiting the old McClintock's restaurant in Arroyo Grande.  

The new owner of Vik's Creek Saloon, 133 Bridge St. in Arroyo Grande was a former employee of 

McClintock's.  Our visit at this popular restaurant requires us to gather at 11:15 to assure a table for 

seven or eight of our attendees. Can we meet that challenge! Yes, we can and part of the reward for 

doing so is that breakfast and lunch menus are available at that time. Even though it is crowded, you 

will have no trouble with parking because Vik's has its own, sizable parking lot. Email Carole 

Dempsey at medipharmix@aol.com to sign up. 

 

Kokku Sushi, Pismo Beach, April 2025 

     
 

LET’S TALK TRAVEL 
Next Let’s Talk Travel meeting will be May 19, Monday at 12:30 p.m. at Greenhouse Coffee in Arroyo 

Grande.  Join us! 

 

                 TECH TREK 
Sunday afternoon, June 8th, the five branches of AAUW in San Luis Obispo 

County will be holding an Ice Cream Social for the girls going to Tech Trek this 

summer.  Set up for the event is at 1:00 pm at the Daisy Hill Mobile Home Park 

in Los Osos.  The event is from 2:00 until 4:00.  If you are available to help with 

set up, dish up ice cream, or pour water for the campers and their families, 

please contact Linda Lidberg at lswl@aol.com.  Carpooling is advised as parking 

is limited.        Linda Lidberg        Branch Tech Trek Coordinator 

We are still looking for a Tech Trek co-chair to learn the process and help select campers.  Please 

respond to this very important request by contacting Linda Lidberg.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:medipharmix@aol.com
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SCHOLARSHIP 

2025 Scholarship Awardees:   

Emma Reasner  New Tech High 

Rilee Luevano-Baker Nipomo High 

 Cynthia Leon  Nipomo High AVID 

 Brittany Plazola  Arroyo Grande High AVID 

 Jocelyn Luis Marinez Arroyo Grande High AVID 

 Brynn Termeer  Arroyo Grande High AVID 

 Adilia Leiva   Arroyo Grande High AVID 

 Emme Landers  Arroyo Grande High  

 Molly McLaughlin  Arroyo Grande High   

 Kinsie Colbourn  Arroyo Grande High 

Each of these young women will receive a $2,500 scholarship from Five Cities Pismo Beach 

Scholarship Corporation for a total of $25,000.  The funding for this extraordinary level of scholarship 

support was provided by private donations, Branch fund raising and withdrawal from the Morgan 

Stanley Investment Account.  The Directors were so impressed with the quality of applicants that 

they allocated additional funds from the investment account to assist these young women in pursuit 

of their education.  

Five Cities Pismo Beach AAUW Members, you are investing in the future!   Thank you. 

 

Women In History 
A long- time project needs a breath of fresh air.   Our Branch has presented portrayals of Women in 

History in the classrooms for over 30 years. Unfortunately, we have received fewer request for 

speakers these last few years.   

We need:  

• a few more members to join our women in doing the presentations in the classroom. Pick a 

character. Modify the script. Create the costumes. Memorize. Go visit the kids. (Jan. - Mar.) 

• an individual to send out hardcopy notifications for teachers to request speakers in the 

classrooms.  (Time required: 1 - 2 hrs. for 1-2 days in early Feb.) 

• an individual to organize and schedule the requests from the teachers. (Time required: 1-2 hrs. 

for 2-3 days in late Feb.) 

• a small group to create the annual March meeting for our branch.  (Time required: 1-2 hrs. on 1 

- 2 days via Zoom for planning in early Jan.).  

Contact Kathy Cohon to provide this service to the students of Lucia Mar.    
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AID FOR AVID. 
Our Branch has a long-standing relationship, supporting the AVID programs in the Lucia Mar 

schools.  AVID stands for Advancement Via Individual Determination. AVID’s mission is to close the 

opportunity gap by preparing all students for college and career readiness and success in a global 

society.   Our Branch donates supplies to AVID Senior classes.  

 

The AAUW Board has approved $1000 to provide supplies for all the senior AVID classes.  

In addition to paper, pencils, tape, and dry- erase markers, the AVID program is requesting specific 

items like post- it notes, plastic folders to separate and organize paperwork for each class taken, lap- 

sized whiteboards to use in tutoring groups and dry - erase markers to use on those boards.  Items 

are being purchased and will be delivered to senior AVID classes at Arroyo Grande, Nipomo and 

Central Coast New Tech High Schools.  We are University women helping students.  Yes!    Thank 

you.   Kathy Cohon 

 

Get Ready for Silent Auction! 
On Saturday, November 15th we will have our annual fundraising event of Bingo & Silent 

Auction at Saint John’s Church in Arroyo Grande. 

 

Each year we have this fundraising event that enables us to award scholarships, Tech Trek 

camperships and free books to 2nd, 4th, and 6th graders with our Eager Readers program! We 

make it happen because of you—by selling tickets, asking for donations from businesses as 

well as assisting in the myriad of duties that makes it a successful event! 

 

But NOW is the time to begin asking for donations from businesses you frequent including 

wineries, restaurants, nail salons, theaters, etc. Our patrons often seem to enjoy bidding on 

experiences, such as overnight stays, wine tasting, skydiving, etc., and these items get the most 

activity.   I will be sending out request letters via email that you can download to give to potential 

donors. I will also have copies available at our general meeting, April 28th. 

Think about what YOU would like to bid on and get that item donated please! 

Pam Zirion     Kathy Cohon 

 

SCHOOL BOARD PROJECT 
Take Action to Help Kids Feel Safe at School       

Kathi Harper, Chair, Public Policy School Board Project 

Many of our members have expressed concerns about the potential for ICE raids in our local schools. 

These intrusions on school grounds are already happening in some places, and are having a 

significant detrimental impact on these families, especially for their children. Some of the 

ramifications have included: 

• Parents not showing up at school events fearing agents might be there 

• Students do not want to come to school, fearing their parents will be taken while they are gone 

• Children not learning, consumed by fear of agents coming on campus to take them away 

Here are some things you should know: 
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• Current law (Plyler v Doe 1982) held that all children, even undocumented, have a 

constitutional right to free public education 

• In 2011, DHS issued the “Sensitive Locations” policy, which prohibited raids from certain 

places including schools 

• Although the President has attempted to revoke the order, Executive Orders and Actions 

cannot change statutes or regulations 

• There are currently 4 lawsuits challenging the attempted revocation; 3 from churches have 

been successful so far, 1 from a school in Denver has resulted in a denial of a request for a 

temporary injunction 

• Current law also prohibits ICE entry on campuses without a warrant 

• Even if they have a warrant to enter, that does not entitle them to have access to 

private/protected student records 

Here are two things you can do: 

• Urge your school boards/districts to issue a “Safe Zone” Resolution – template can be found 

here: Guidance on Immigration Issues | NEA 

• Engage your branch members in a postcard-writing campaign to their school boards with 

following message: WE STAND WITH    Immigrant students              LGBTQ+ youth   

 

Help monitor our local School Board. 

Lucia Mar USD Board of Trustees Calendar 

7:00 p.m.  602 Orchard Street, Arroyo Grande 

 May 6                        May 20         June 10              

June 17            August 5        August 19                   

September 2  September 16             October 7         October 21      November 18  

December 16  

 
 

AAUW-CA   Public Policy Newsletter 
AAUW Public Policy Newsletter 

Summary  April  2025 

AAUW California Elections - Importance of Public Policy 

Be sure to vote for AAUW CA State Board and the New Public Policy Priorities (PPPs) An email was 

sent to each Branch member from AAUW-CA     Public Policy is paramount to keeping AAUW 

relevant and appealing to a new generation of members. 

Candidates to fill open board seats include Missy Mysceko and Amy Horn (current co-chairs of 

Public Policy). Our work is now more important than ever as California must be a stopgap to protect 

our residents from the federal attacks on our rights.  

For links to details on the items below follow the link:  https://www.aauw-ca.org/public-policy-

committee-policy-news 
 

Lobby Days took place April 8-9 – details and resources provided at aauw-ca.org 

https://www.nea.org/resource-library/guidance-immigration-issues#safezone
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643567
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643568
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643570
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643571
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643572
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643573
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643574
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643575
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643576
https://www.luciamarschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=4411916&type=d&pREC_ID=2643577
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School Board Project - Monitors and Observer Training with the goal to ensure School Boards are 

following state law. 

 

Spreadsheet Resource for Taking Action against the objectives of Project 2025 that directly counter 

the Public Policy Priorities of AAUW California is available on the aauw-ca.org website 

Missy Maseyko and Amy Horn have worked with interns have provided an action resource 

with a clearinghouse for ongoing resistance, including successful political and legal actions and a 

blueprint for moving forward.  Check out all the avenues available on the spreadsheet connected to 

the link for aauw-ca.org/public-policy. 

 

Actions to take now to protect voting rights 

Self- Education: Voting initiatives like the SAVE Act and CA AB25 (failed on April 9)  serve to 

disenfranchise others as well as the targeted populations - investigate by clicking the titles. 

Focused actions: Tell your friends and neighbors about the potential impacts of these two acts 

Political Actions: Join  2-Minute activist platform to voice opposition 

 

AAUW California Public Policy has its own Bluesky account.  We are 

just getting started, but we plan to use this account to send out state-

level legislative action alerts, promote Resistbot petitions, and 

provide real-time updates. We encourage you to create your own 

account, if you have not yet done so, and follow us!   With  the 

gracious blessings of the California State Board (thank you!), AAUW 

California Public Policy now has its own social media account--on 

BlueSky! 

 

Priority Legislation 2025: Stand up for the transgender community.   

• Transgender and non-binary people make up a very small proportion of our population: 

estimated between 0.5%-1.6%. 

• Excessive anti-transgender legislation arises from a position of animus, not neutral laws. 

• The legislation is frequently focused on trans women and regulating femininity. 

• AAUW’s mission is to advance gender equity to ALL women and girls. 

• The infringement on trans and nonbinary rights is inseparable from broader attempts to 

restrict women based on gender stereotyping. 

Public Policy AAUW 2025 Legislative Agenda 

• Support SB 771 - “Social Media Platform Endangering Californians”: a social media platform 

may be liable for civil penalty under existing law if and when its algorithms or AI aid or abet 

individual users who are engaging in already unlawful intimidation of others in online spaces. 

• Oppose AB 579 “Yaeli’s Law” This bill rests on the premise that denial of support for youth 

self-identity, including refusal to use a child’s name and pronouns, or refusal to provide or 

allow their gender-affirming care, is not harmful and therefore should not be considered child 

https://www.americanprogress.org/article/the-save-act-overview-and-facts/
https://calmatters.digitaldemocracy.org/bills/ca_202520260ab25
https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2025/apr/01/save-act-republicans-trump-noncitizen-voting
https://aauw.quorum.us/campaign/110677/
https://bsky.app/profile/aauw-ca-advocacy.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/aauw-ca-advocacy.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/aauw-ca-advocacy.bsky.social
https://bsky.social/about
https://bsky.social/about
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abuse under the law, and, accordingly, not be allowed as a basis for custody or removal 

decisions. 

• Support SB 418 “Ensure Equal Access to Care for All” This bill would prohibit a health plan or 

a health insurance provider from denying coverage or denying benefits to a person based 

upon their race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex - including sex characteristics such 

as intersex traits, pregnancy, and gender identity. 

• For the  full Legislative Agenda go to the Bill Tracking Report on aauw-ca.org/public-policy 

Concerns about the safety of children at school 

Related to the  
• ICE raids 

• Children fear for parents which manifests itself in keeping children home, in parents not attending 

school meetings and events 

• Children’s inability to focus in school because of fear for their parents’ safety. 

You should know: by law all children have a right to free public education; DHS policy prevents 

raids on schools; ICE is prevented by law from raiding campuses without a warrant, and even with a 

warrant they are prohibited from accessing student records. 

ACTIONS you can take: 
• Urge your district to issue a Safe Zone regulation 

• Engage branch members and neighbors to join a postcard writing campaign to school boards with 

following message: We stand with immigrant children and LGBTQ+ youth.  It is happening in our 

local Lucia Mar Unified School District.  Be alert and support all our children  

 

FRIENDSHIP OUTREACH 
Greetings from your Sunshine Chair, Priscilla Alquist  

I am happy to report that, as far as I know, there have been no new falls, but then it is spring and we 

should be springing up. -Thanks for watching your feet, ladies!!  Both Joan Florence and Linda 

Lidberg are recovering well and the black eyes have faded away.  Joan has even attended two 

political demonstrations, waving her poster with other like-minded folks!  Linda is back enjoying her 

sewing and card groups.  
 

Mary Jorstad was recently featured in a church newsletter, showing a picture from the past of she 

and husband Bob dancing the swing.  They are especially talented and used to do dance 

demonstrations in Illinois.  They have even performed on public television for several Christmas 

shows and are featured on the cover and throughout a dance textbook.  According to Mary, “It’s a lot 

of movement!” (see article below) 
 

Nancy Sperling and husband Roger have had a difficult bout of the lung congestion that is going 

around but are recovering slowly and will appreciate your reaching out.  
 

Susan Brazil decided to leave her residence before the owners decided to close it and found a nice 

new apartment at The Villages on Broad in SLO.  Word has it that she can refer people to a reasonable 

moving company as well that specializes in seniors. 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1anxXv9ZtxC9tHxdFHen-FPlPXKuVOiOCqpv_uasJMkY/edit?gid=0#gid=0
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Shirley Holgate’s memorial service took place April 12 and long-time member Judy Leonard attended 

with her family, as they were very close.  Shirley was the first AVID Coordinator, bringing the 

program to AGHS and Judy Leonard was her first AVID Counselor.  Shirley created the foundation 

for its ongoing program and shared her enthusiasm with our Branch, where she was a member for 

many years.  She was also very supportive of scholarships for the high school senior 

girls.  Relationships were very important to Shirley and the service was well attended including by 

some of her former AVID class from 1996!  She will be missed. 

Stay healthy, get good exercise and check your immunization records! 

 

BLAST FROM THE PAST 
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 GREETINGS  TO OUR GENEROUS COMMUNITY SUPPORTERS! 
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